Minutes of the Tysoe Parish Council Meeting
Held on Monday 2nd December 2013 at 7.15pm
Present:
Cllrs Sewell

Allen 


Collier
Forrester
Locke

Paxton
Sinclair

Smith 


In attendance:

DC Roache & CC Seccombe
Apologies:

None 
Public 


7
Minutes from the meetings held on the 4th and 25th November where agreed and signed after one minor amendment.
	Declaration of interest

Cllr Forrester reminded the meeting that he lives in Badgers lane and has previously declared a non-pecuniary interest.  Councillors Paxton and Sinclair declared a non-pecuniary interest in relation to the rent review

Colin Locke was formerly welcomed as a new Councillor and the declaration `of acceptance of office for Parish and Town Councillors was completed and signed
Actions from previous minutes
Speed watch – Only one person had expressed an interest, ideally 6 people are required for this to be undertaken.   DC Roache advised that she would raise this item again in the spring.
Rent review – It now appears that the land is being sub-let.   A debate took place after which it was agreed that professional advice should be sought from Marcus Faulkner at Sheldon Bosley.  The Clerk was asked to approach Mr Faulkner. 


Bus Shelter – It has been ascertained that the land is in the ownership of the Warwickshire County Council.  The following proposals were put forward; apply for a grant for the bus shelter, details supplied.   Establish whether the site is suitable from a highways perspective and find out how much land it would take up.   Ascertain whether planning permission is required.   

The neighbours are 50/50 on their views with regard to the bus shelter although nobody has spoken to the people who live directly where the proposed bus shelter will be located.    

Also consideration needs to be given to the maintenance and who will pick up the costs of this?   All agreed in principle but need to make sure we do not end up with a dilapidated bus shelter.   

Next steps:  Get highways consent, and establish whether we need formal planning permission.   Costs associated with this.   Apply for up to £10k grant as the Parish Council do not have the funds available.

Flooding Smarts/Badgers Lane – Cllr Forrester advised he had just been informed by Nigel Chetwynd at WCC Highways that a survey in Badgers lane was to be undertaken on Tuesday 3rd December.   In relation to Smarts Lane Cllr Forrester had no news and was hoping that CC Seccombe did.  CC Seccombe advised that she had spoken to Nigel Chetwynd to enquire when the work was going to start and he said they had looked at Smarts Lane and there are problems and these will not be resolved simply by jetting.   Need to keep bringing both these items forward.

Cllr Allen also asked whether CC Seccombe had raised the issue of flooding caused by water coming down Main Street.  CC Seccombe advised that she had spoken to Geoff Morris and he thinks it may be tree roots but DC Roache is not convinced of this.   This matter needs dealing with quite urgently as there is likely to be an accident when it freezes.   The problem only manifests itself when the water table is high.  Can we not put pressure on highways that this is something that in icy conditions is going to be lethal.   CC Seccombe will take this up but they will not deal with it if they believe it is Severn Trent’s problem
Neighbourhood Plan – A Resolution was passed unanimously by the Tysoe Parish Council to introduce a Neighbourhood Plan under the Localism Act.

The Neighbourhood Plan Area application has now been filed and posters have been supplied which will be put up around the area.

In relation to funding we can apply for a grant up to £7,000.  Suggestion is that form should be completed and sent off as soon as possible.   All Councillors supported this.   Mr Butchart will assist the clerk with the completing of this grant application.

Broadband project – Cllr Forrester advised that the campaign is based on distribution of publicity material and tonight we have Craig Marshall and Alison Cross, the champions of this campaign with us and would like to bring them in at this point.   Alison said the first 50 letters printed and ready for distribution with the marketing leaflets from Stratford District council.   500 letters will need distributing and any help we can get would be gratefully received.  Aiming for end of January completion. Cllr Forrester will distribute to Badgers Lane, Lane End and Hardwick and Cllr Collier will distribute along Lower Tysoe Road up to Greenside. More volunteers required.   
Alison and Craig have set up an email address which is principally for people to email with any queries.  Do some posters and put in the obvious places.   Tysoe needs super fast broadband; it is about future-proofing the village.


Need to get Tysoe residents and businesses to take action by completing the survey.   If they work from home they can complete one questionnaire as a business and one as a resident.    This is not a commercial venture. It is about improving infrastructure.
Litter bins - DC Roache advised that Stratford District Council were prepared to replace the litter bin at the site of the proposed bus shelter, and they would be prepared to replace this but at another location if the Parish Council wanted.   It was agreed to ask Stratford District Council to replace the existing bin in a new location.

The Orchard’s trees – A letter has been sent about over-hanging willow branches.
Curb Stones – After initial confusion there are two problem areas. As mentioned last month, people are driving onto the village green verge and damaging the curb stones opposite the shop and the Peacock.

It was agreed the first action was to put another sign up.   Cllr Sewell also proposed that a post and chain be put in place to deter people from parking. Councillors were asked to think about this and come back with their views at the next meeting. In the meantime Cllr Allen to get prices for the additional sign and the posts and chain.

The other area is the curb outside the Reading Rooms, Post office and shop. DC Roache has spoken to Jeff Morris who said that they are going to redo the lot.  However, CC Seccombe said that we do not want to lose the old blue stones.   What we want is the old stones reset.  Warwickshire County Council is looking at this and the costs and they will then have to bid for the budget to do this.  This will need to be followed up in February to see what is happening.

Tree opposite Doctors’ surgery – this is in hand




Bench by Windmill Way – Cllr Smith has spoken to Mr West and he is going to look at this tomorrow.

Grit bins – including VAT two 200 litre bins would cost about £200.   All Cllrs were happy to go ahead with this.  It was agreed that the bins would be placed in the car park by the old fire station and in Welshman’s Lane.   Need to advise Geoff when they are in place so that the bins are filled with grit.  Clerk to order two grit bins

Plant growing by bench Church Yard – in hand

New Matters
Parish Assets
- the following should be put onto the Parish Council asset register:  car park to the pavilion, Playing field, village green, Agricultural land outside the village

In addition to this the Parish Council also own: street lights, notice boards, play equipment, including skate park, benches, war memorials, waste bins, grit bins, dog bins, and numerous trees


Playsafety Report – Cllr Allen had looked through the report.   A number of items have already been dealt with.   A wire sticking out on the goal post needs dealing with.  The climbing net will need replacing at some point in the future but this is fine at the present time.   Need to think about grants to maintain this.   DC Roache will find out if there is anything available.

Gladman Planning Committee – Think this is likely to go to Planning Committee on 8th January 2014.   A lot of people are concerned that as the application is not being determined within the 13 week period Gladman could go directly to Planning Inspector to appeal this but legal opinion has been sought on this and the view is that this could not happen.

CC Seccombe advised that highways have objected on a number of grounds.   

Headline objections Keith Risk and his team are going to major on sustainability.  Cllr Sewell will major on other areas.   Cllr Sewell requested councillors to let him have any major points of objection for inclusion in the parish council’s allotted three minutes. Required by end of December.
Cllr Sewell had spoken with Stratford Planning regarding the lifting of the holiday lets condition on Barn Farm.   They advised that there are a number of subjective statutory rights of appeal where something has been put in that should not have been included.

Car Park gate – Gate was removed yesterday as the post had collapsed.   The new post will be set in this weekend.


Record Storage – Waiting on prices for boxes
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	Planning -No applications received
	

	Receive & Consider any correspondence - Cllr Sewell read out all correspondence to Chairman and Councillors from residents.
One letter concerned boundary changes for District Councillors.   It was felt that this was probably a done deal but that the notices would be put up so that people can comment if they wish to do so. Result is fewer district councillors covering larger patches.
	Clerk

	Financial Administration

Precept Budget 2014/15 – The Clerk had circulated financial planning information to the councillors.   It was agreed unanimously that the Parish Council should ask for a 2% increase on last year’s precept, making it £13845 for 2014/15, part of the reason for this increase is the increased costs in relation to planning applications and the Neighbourhood plan

The following payments were proposed by Cllr Collier and seconded by Cllr Smith

  MFM Services                                                 £240.00

  Hydro-Logic Services                                     £144.00
  
	Clerk

Clerk

	Notification of Meetings – Cllr Paxton asked if this matter could be brought up the agenda.   Cllr Paxton stated that all Councillors should be aware when extra ordinary meetings are going to be held.  Can all councillors be notified either by email, telephone or text?  A debate then took place regarding the volume of communications coming out and the problems this posed for councillors not on email although nobody is suggesting that to be a councillor you need to be on email.   It was agreed that all councillors, including the District Councillor and County Councillor would be notified of meetings.   Cllr Collier offered to support the clerk, when necessary, in communications with Cllr Smith; Cllr Forrester offered the same for Cllr Paxton. 
In future all meetings will be held at 7.15pm


	Clerk/Cllrs Collier & Forrester

	Councillors’ reports and items for future agenda
Cllr Smith asked whether the Parish Council were contributing towards the cost of the Christmas tree.  Noted that the Parish Council are not contributing to the costs of insurance, however, we are contributing to the electricity. 
Cllr Paxton raised the issue of the constant traffic lights in the Lower Tysoe Road could nothing be done about this?   This is caused by Severn Trent constant repairing of the pipe work when probably the whole system needs replacing.

Cllr Collier stated that the posts had been put in place for the new speed signs, although there were no speed limits noted on them but also thought that we were going to move the 30 MPH post on the Shenington Road and this had not been moved or a new post put in place.   CC Seccombe was going to raise this

Cllr Locke would like the renovating of the memorial stone opposite Old Tree Lane putting on the next agenda

Cllr Forrester asked CC Seccombe why the roadwork signs on the Lower Tysoe Road had just been left lying on the verge.

Cllr Sinclair asked DC Roache if the enforcement officer had been down to look at the area around the livery and stables on the Radway Road as this looks very unsightly and they appear to have developed more than that permitted.   DC Roache agreed and advised that she would ask the enforcement officer to look into this

Cllr Allen stated that work has started on the house on Main Street and could the DC Roache make sure that SDC enforcement keep an eye on this. 

Cllr Sewell stated that the material that has been used to resurface the road from Tysoe towards Shipston has resulted in a very slippery surface.    The verges also appear to have been made up in a very slip shod manner with topsoil that wheels sink into. CC Seccombe said that she has mentioned this to Warwickshire County Council but they are not going to change this.   Agreed that we should write as a Parish Council notifying that we are concerned for the health and safety of cyclists and horse riders.   Clerk to send a letter to Graeme Fitton, Head of Service for Highways and transport, cc to Councillor Peter Butlin.
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	Public Participation

A member of the public enquired why the parish council had not been properly consulted over plans for the new house in Lower Tysoe. DC Roache advised that Warwickshire County Council consult with Stratford District Council over planning and they liaise with the Parish Councils.   When Warwickshire County Council put in plans they give a link to the website, they do not send out paper plans.  Cllr Sewell confirmed we had been notified about the application but had not seen plans from Warwickshire County Council.

A member of the public raised the fact that not all the buses have seat belts.  They were advised that they need to contact the bus company.   

DC Roache will write a letter regarding the state of the road at the top of the Shenington Hill. 

A member of the public commented that the Gladman development had brought the village to life in protesting against the development would like this new group to take into consideration about another development of 9 houses in a conservation area in between houses.   The Parish Council responded that we had objected to that application and anyone could ask Keith Risk and the neighbourhood group to look at another development but we should be careful about objecting to every application.  
Cllr Sewell closed the meeting by saying that he would like to wish all members of the public, all Parish Councillors and all residents of the Parish a very happy Christmas. 


	DC Roache

	Next ordinary meeting will be held on Monday 3rd February 2014.   Please send any agenda items to the Clerk by Friday 24th January 2014.   
Meeting Closed at 9.15pm
	All Councillors


